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NZ reports decline in number of people diagnosed with HIV
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The country aims to meet international goals to eliminate local HIV transmission

HIV

The number of people being diagnosed with Human immunodeficiency virus HIV) in New Zealand (NZ) continues to decline,
as per the figures released by the University of Otago’s AIDS Epidemiology Group. The AIDS Epidemiology Group is based
in the Department of Preventive and Social Medicine, Dunedin School of Medicine, University of Otago. and funded by the
Ministry of Health to undertake epidemiological surveillance of HIV infection and AIDS in New Zealand.

In 2021, of the 112 people notified with HIV, 67 were first diagnosed in New Zealand, 43 of whom were reported to have
acquired HIV locally.

The number of people diagnosed in New Zealand (67) has continued to decline since the peak of 195 in 2016, and
represents a 51 per cent drop from the annual average of 137 during the previous five years (2016 to 2020).

The number diagnosed in New Zealand in 2021 is the lowest since the late 1990s.
AIDS Epidemiology Group leader Dr Sue McAllister says the results are very encouraging.

“The decline is likely due to the combination prevention measures of condom use, access to pre-exposure prophylaxis, and
early testing and treatment, as well as being impacted by the continued restrictions in 2021 due to the COVID-19 pandemic. It
will be important to continue monitoring these numbers as restrictions are lifted", said Dr Sue.
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